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Roll Call
As the meeting was conducted virtually, a voice roll call was requested and a quorum confirmed.
Call to Order

As a quorum was present, Chairman Walter Gardner called the meeting to order and welcomed members.  

Workforce Staff Position Reclassification

Chairman Gardner recognized Executive Director Diane Cox, who explained that after the resignation of the Workforce Strategic Initiatives Coordinator, Youth Project Coordinator Sharon Thomas has been filling the role. Cox stated that Thomas has been doing an exceptional job, and requested that the Executive Committee reclassify the Youth Project Coordinator role to Youth Program and Initiatives Coordinator, and that Thomas be awarded a 5% pay increase.
Motion #1

Danny Wright moved that the Executive Committee approve the requested reclassification and pay increase. William Burnette seconded the motion. A full roll call vote was held and the motion passed unanimously. 
One-Time Bonus for Staff 

Executive Director Diane Cox then introduced the topic of a one-time $1,000 bonus for all KTCOG staff members. She cited a challenging 35-40% turnover rate for staff, and noted that long commutes are compounding employee stress. She added that, due to lapses in salary cause by unfilled positions, the required funding for the bonus are currently available.

Leo Kelly requested that the bonus amount be approved, and suggested that the bonus amount be adjusted so that each employee will net the total amount of $1000. 

Motion #2
David Smith moved that the Executive Committee approve the requested bonus. Zelodis Jay seconded the motion. A full roll call vote was held and the motion passed unanimously. 

2022-2023 Budget Presentation

Diane Cox presented the proposed Budget for Fiscal Year 2022/2023 and requested that the Executive Committee consider recommending the Budget proposal to the COG Board of Directors. She asked the committee to review the indirect cost plan on the last page of the presentation.

Diane noted that the overall recommended budget of $7,289,337 includes:
· A5% COLA for KTCOG Staff

· A slight decrease in the Indirect rate by 4.4%

· An increase in fringe benefit cost by approximately 4.0137% to a total of $488,069 for current staff and retirees

· Funding to conduct a pay and classification study (the last study was completed in 2013)
· 3 new Full-time temporary positions to increase capacity and support new projects and funding sources

Cox also mentioned that there is no change to the assessment rate, which remains at $.64 per capita. She also noted that changes and additions to the budget would be handled through budget amendments. 

Motion #3  

Danny Wright moved that the Budget be recommended as proposed. Zelodis Jay seconded the motion, and a full roll call vote was conducted. The motion carried unanimously. 
Other Business
Walter Gardner recognized Diane Cox, who shared with the Executive Committee that William L. Stark and Associates would no longer be providing audit services to the Kerr-Tar Regional Council of Governments, and updated the Committee on progress for the search for a replacement audit firm.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia S. Cox, Executive Director

Secretary to the Board of Directors
